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Term 4 Start - School Resumes on Tuesday October 3 
 

Term Review 
What a busy but productive term. We again have students achieving great things at 
Toolooa State High School. 
 
Academically we have seen:  
 

¶ our year 7, 8 and 9 students demonstrate outstanding improvement in 
our focus areas of Reading and Writing 

¶ our year 12 QCS students handled this important testing time confidently 

¶ strong subject results across the school 

¶ our Year 7 and 9 students performing well above the Nation in a number 
of NAPLAN disciplines 

 
Our school attendance is almost 1% higher this year compared to the same time last 
year. 
 
In relation to sport we have seen students achieving at a regional and state level for 
both school sport and community sporting endeavours. 
 
Additionally, our teaching staff have again demonstrated their excellence through 
supporting our students to excel. 
 
We have seen strong parent support in a number of areas: 
 

¶ significant reduction of students being dropped off in the school grounds 

¶ stronger numbers of students in our expected uniform each day 

¶ parents/carers working closely with staff to help their child reach their full 
potential 

 
It has been a busy but productive term and we are committed to continuing to 
improve on what is considered one of the best schools in the region.  
 
Reporting 
Student reports will be posted home over the holidays or in the first two weeks when 
school resumes. We encourage our parents and carers to discuss the report with 
their child. Attendance, Effort and Behaviour are critical to student success and 
we ask that these form the basis of the discussion. We recognise that Academic 
Results are important however the three factors above have enormous 
influence on each studentôs final result. If we can get the first three right, generally 
students achieve their personal best. Please contact your childôs teacher if you have 
any questions regarding their report. 
 
 
Principalôs Piece continued page 2. 



tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ tƛŜŎŜ ð Wǳǎǝƴ IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ 
 
Holiday Safety 
Our students and staff have worked extremely hard this term and we hope everyone has a relaxing break. We do ask that if our families are 
on the road this holiday period they stay safe, have adequate rest breaks and observe the speed limits. We are very keen to have all of our 
students and staff back relaxed and recharged for term 4. 
 
Enrolments For 2018 Are Now Open! 
Parents/caregivers are welcome to collect enrolment packs from the front office or visit our website. 
https://toolooashs.eq.edu.au/Enrolments/Enrollingatourschool/Pages/Enrollingatourschool.aspx 
 
The following information is required on enrolment: 

¶ Photocopy of student's birth certificate (we will photocopy original if required) 

¶ Proof of Address (Lease Agreement, Utility Bill etc.) 

¶ Student enrolment form 

¶ Enrolment agreement 

¶ Media Release consent form 

¶ ICT and Internet acceptable use agreement form 

¶ Category B Excursion form 

¶ Chaplaincy program consent form 
 
Enrolment Management - Catchment Area 
Our school has an Enrolment Management Plan. This means you cannot automatically enrol if you don't live within a "map" surrounding our 
school. See the "Enrolment Management" page by linking the following link. Catchment Area Map 
 
Keep a Watch on Our School These Holidays 
With the holidays fast approaching, we need you to look out for after-hours crime in our school. 
 
If You see anything suspicious, please donôt attempt to intervene. 
Call the School Watch number ð 13 17 88. 
 
The School Watch Program is a partnership between Education Queensland, the Queensland Police Service and the State Government 
Protective Security Service. It aims to reduce vandalism, theft and arson in Queensland schools. 
 
Keep the number handy ð 13 17 88 ð and letôs work together to help create a safer school community. 
 
For more about the School Watch Program contact Education Queenslandôs School Security Section on (07) 3237 0874. 
 
Have a fantastic and rewarding break! 

 

https://toolooashs.eq.edu.au/Enrolments/Enrollingatourschool/Pages/Enrollingatourschool.aspx
http://www.qgso.qld.gov.au/maps/edmap/?ll=-23.902249%2c151.257208&z=16&map=roadmap&type=senior&force=1&qt=school&qp=-23.873238%2c151.270448&ql=senior&qs=Toolooa%20State%20High%20School
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Year 12 QCS Test 
Well done to all of our Year 12 students who 
sat the QCS Test on Tuesday 29th and 
Wednesday 30th August. We are very proud of 
your efforts! 
 

Thank you to all staff who were involved in the 
students' preparation for the test, as well as the 
running of the day and the QCS Breakfast. 
Thank you also to the P & C Association who 
provided the breakfast for our students. 
 

Work Experience 
Applications for the September school holidays 
have now closed; however students in Years 10 
and 11 may still complete work experience in 
the December school holidays. Application 
forms can be collected from the Senior Room, 
and the $40 fee is payable to the office. Work 
experience is an incredibly valuable 
experience, and we encourage all of our 
students to complete work experience during 
their senior schooling. 
 

Year 11 Practice QCS Test 
All Year 11 QCS students received an 
information letter outlining the QCS Workshop 
day and Practice Test days in Week 2 next 
term. Please ensure your child has given you 
this letter. It is very important that all students 
who intend to sit the QCS Test in Year 12 
participate in the workshop day and practice 
tests in Term 4. Their practice tests will be 
professionally marked and feedback provided 
to the students. If you did not receive a letter, 
please contact Natalie Jounquay on  
49 714 357. 
 

Year 10 SET Plan/Senior Induction Meetings 
All Year 10 parents/caregivers will be invited to 
a meeting with their child and a senior 
schooling case manager to discuss their child's 
Year 11 subject selections and intended career 
pathway. Please look out for the letter in the 
mail, which will give further details. These 
meetings will begin early next term. 

hǳǊ IŜƭǇŦǳƭ ¸ŜŀǊ мнǎ 
 

A number of Year 12s who had 
finished all of their assessment 
for the term spent two lessons 
working with Mrs Small's Year 7 
Science students in Week 9.  
 

The Year 7s loved having the 
seniors in the classroom to 
support them, and Mrs Small 
said the Year 12s were very 
helpful. Thank you to these 
Year 12s! 

¸ŜŀǊ мл tw9vLt 
 

Congratulations to our Year 10 students who 
successfully graduated from the EQIP program 
PREQIP at a lovely graduation ceremony on 
Thursday 7th September. PREQIP provides a 
platform for Year 10 indigenous students to 
develop valuable employability skills in 
authentic work environments and raise 
awareness of the potential career pathways in 
the region. Well done to all of the graduates! 

нлмт-нлму ¦v ¸ƻǳƴƎ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
 

Congratulations to the following students who were 
successful in gaining entry into the program: 
 

Amritesh Savnak 
 

Connie Li 
 

Merin Ward 
 

Nicholas Versic. 
 

Designed to nurture and develop our future leaders, the Young Scholars 
Program presents students with an exciting opportunity for academic 
extension and enrichment and is centred around igniting young change-
makersô passions for leadership, academic achievement and community 
development in todayôs global society. 
 

The 2017-2018 UQ Young Scholars Program involves: 
ÅA five-day (four night) Residential Camp at the St Lucia campus 
ÅA YSP Open Day Reunion (Early August 2018) 
ÅFacebook Group Networking & Support  
ÅRegular Newsletters 

 

Students will gain valuable insights into university life and fields of study they 
may not have encountered as part of the school curriculum. They will hear 
from leading thinkers and engage in discussions and collaborative forums in 
group settings. A range of social, sporting and cultural activities will 
complement the academic program. While on campus, students are housed in 
single rooms in one of UQôs residential colleges. The Program is administered 
and supervised by University staff and Student Mentors. 
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On Wednesday the 30th  of August, I had the pleasure of taking three of our finest 
year 8 mathematicians to represent the Gladstone district at the Wide Bay QAMT 
Regional Finals. This was an exciting opportunity for our school to compete against 
the top teams from as far south as Maryborough for a place in the State Finals next 
term. 
 

Although our team missed 
out on first place this year, 
they competed tremendously 
and we are so proud of their 
efforts. Notably, our 
studentsô performance in the 
óGeneral Mathematics 
Knowledgeô section was 
outstanding, with their 
knowledge blowing the other 
teams out of the water! They 
were able to answer a 
question regarding an 
abacus, another identifying 
the year of Albert Einsteinôs 
death and complete the 
famous quote, óGenius is 1% 
inspiration and 99% 
perspirationô. Additionally, 
they performed exceptionally well in the óIndividual Short Answerô round, where all 
three students correctly answered their questions within the allotted time. 
 

We are incredibly proud of these students as they upheld our schoolôs core values 
of respect, achievement and responsibility throughout the day, as well as in the lead
-up to the tournament. 
 

Congratulations to all three students! 
 

Jess Batey 
HoD ï Junior Secondary 
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Elijah Retort, Drishti and Nathan Jacob competing at 
Bundaberg SHS in the QAMT Regional Championships. 

aŀǘƘŜƳŀǝŎǎ ¢ǳǘƻǊƛƴƎ [ŜŀŘǎ 
ǘƻ .ŜǧŜǊ hǳǘŎƻƳŜǎΗ 

 

As term 3 draws to an end and term 4 is 
about to start I thought it was timely to 
remind everyone of a very valuable service 
we offer here at Toolooa SHS: 
 

Remember mathematics tutoring is on 
every Wednesday and Thursday afternoon 
from 3-4pm and is open to every year 
level. 
 

Can I ask you to please make sure you ask 
your son/daughter, if they are planning on 
attending tutoring, to make sure they have 
some work to do. The teachers who are 
present supporting the students don't need 
the extra burden of having to find work for 
unprepared students to do. 
 

Students should come prepared with work 
they need to finish, assignments they are 
working on or extra work they have got 
from their classroom teacher. 
 

Any student who turns up and is not there 
to work will be asked to leave or their 
parents will be called to come and pick 
them up. 
 

Greg Hage 
Mathematics HOD 

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ LƳƳǳƴƛǎŀǝƻƴ 
/ƭƛƴƛŎǎ 

 

Yr 7 Immunisation Clinic will be on 
11/10/2017. 
 

Yr 10 Meningococcal Vaccination 
Clinic will be on 11/10/2017 
 

(Yr 10 students on alternate programs on 
Wednesdays will be able to attend on a 
Tuesday Catch-up Clinic in early 
November. The date for this, is to be 
confirmed). 
 

This is Wednesday 11th October in Week 
2 Term 4. Mark it 
in your Success 
Journal and 
remember to have 
a good breakfast 
on the day! 

нлму ¸ŜŀǊ т {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎ 
 

We are very excited to announce that the Toolooa SHS 
P&C Committee is kindly sponsoring up to six 
scholarships for outstanding students enrolling in Year 7 
in 2018. 
 

If your child is starting Year 7 at Toolooa SHS in 2018 
and they would like to apply for a scholarship, please see 
the ladies at the school office for a scholarship package from the first day of next 
term. Scholarships can be awarded for exceptional performance in academia, 
sports, arts, or instrumental music. The selection process begins with students 
completing a written application package, along with submitting evidence of 
achievements (eg. report cards, certificates, etc.) and references. Applications will 
be reviewed by a panel of staff members at Toolooa SHS and successful 
applicants will receive a certificate at their primary school later in the year. 
 

For more information, please pick-up a package from the school office (from 
Tuesday 3rd October), or contact Junior Secondary Head of Department, Jess 
Batey, via jbate112@eq.edu.au or on 49 714 351. 


